

SOURCES

ARE WE INVESTING IN VIOLENCE PREVENTION THE WAY WE SHOULD IN THE CITIES HARDEST HIT BY HOMICIDE?

September 2016

Below is a listing of key sources used to develop JPIs infographic about the recent crime uptick, and how policy makers are responding:

Baltimore, Maryland.

Michael Dresser, Maryland health chief says it was mistake not to seek more money for mental health beds, The Baltimore Sun, August 2nd, 2016, <u>http://www.baltimoresun.com/health/bs-md-health-secretary-mistake-20160802-story.html</u>

N.A., "Governor announces \$500k for Baltimore Safe Streets," *WBAL Channel 11*, August 18, 2016. <u>http://www.wbaltv.com/news/governor-announces-500k-for-baltimore-safe-streets/41264682</u>

N.A., "Gov. announces \$500k for Baltimore Safe Streets initiative," WMAR Channel 2, August 18, 2016. <u>http://www.abc2news.com/news/region/baltimore-city/gov-hogan-announces-500k-for-baltimore-safe-streets-initiative</u>

Chicago, Illinois.

Charles Ransford et al., *The Relationship between the Cure Violence Model and Citywide Increases and Decreases in Killings in Chicago* (2000 – 2016) (Chicago, Illinois: Cure Violence, 2016). http://cureviolence.org/wp-content/uploads/2016/09/2016.09.16-CV-Chicago-Memo.pdf

N.A., "Monday letters: How CeaseFire can do more to calm Chicago," *Chicago Sun Times*, August 21, 2016. <u>http://chicago.suntimes.com/opinion/monday-letters-how-ceasefire-can-do-more-to-calm-chicago/</u>

N.A. Editorial: A wake-up call for Chicago from across the pond," *Chicago Sun Times*. September 16, 2016. <u>http://chicago.suntimes.com/opinion/editorial-a-wake-up-call-for-chicago-from-across-the-pond/</u>

N.A., "Anti-violence programs shut down as Chicago shootings climb," *Chicago Tribune*. October 9, 2015. <u>http://www.chicagotribune.com/news/ct-ceasefire-funds-frozen-as-chicago-shootings-climb-20151009-story.html</u>

Houston, Texas.

N.A., *Harrison County, Texas FY* 2015-16 *Budget Presentation* (Harris County, Texas: Commissioners Court, 2015).

Milwaukee, Wisconsin.

2016 Plan and Budget Summary, City of Milwaukee, State of Wisconsin, Department of Administration, Budget and Management Division. Plan and Budget Summary (2016).

Milwaukee Homicides, Milwaukee Journal-Sentinel. September, 2016, <u>http://archive.jsonline.com/news/crime/Milwaukee-Homicide-Tracker-367120481.html</u>

Oakland, California.

Scot A. Bolsinger, "State pumped \$2 million into Oakland to break crime cycle," *Oakland Local*, June 15, 2015. <u>http://oaklandlocal.com/2015/06/state-pumped-2-million-into-oakland-to-break-crime-cycle/</u>

OaklandMofo – Made Oakland, For Oakland, "2015 Homicide Summary," http://www.oaklandmofo.com/homicide-victims-2015

Public Policy Institute of California, "Crime Trends in California," 2015. http://www.ppic.org/main/publication_show.asp?i=1036

David Debolt, "San Jose and Oakland homicides: What crime trends say about the two cities," *The Mercury News*, July 3, 2016. <u>http://www.mercurynews.com/2016/07/03/san-jose-and-oakland-homicides-what-crime-trends-say-about-the-two-cities/</u>

N.A., *Oakland Police Department – Weekly Crime Report: City Wide – 12-18 September 2016* (Oakland, California: Oakland Police Department, 2016). http://www2.oaklandnet.com/oakca1/groups/police/documents/webcontent/oak060757.pdf

Richmond, Virginia. N.A., *Crime in Virginia* 2014 (Richmond, Virginia: Virginia State Police, 2014) http://www.vsp.state.va.us/downloads/Crime in Virginia/Crime in Virginia 2014.pdf

N.A., *Crime in Virginia* 2014 (Richmond, Virginia: Virginia State Police, 2015) http://www.vsp.state.va.us/downloads/Crime_in_Virginia/Crime_in_Virginia_2015.pdf

Advisory Board, "Where the states stand on Medicaid expansion," January 2016. <u>https://www.advisory.com/daily-briefing/resources/primers/medicaidmap</u>

Washington, D.C.

Prioritizing a Public Health over a Punitive Approach: Responding to a spike in violent crime in the District of Columbia (Washington, D.C.: Justice Policy Institute, 2016) http://www.justicepolicy.org/uploads/justicepolicy/documents/dv_factsheet_5.pdf

Crime Victims and Justice Reform (Washington, D.C.: Justice Policy Institute, 2016) <u>http://www.justicepolicy.org/uploads/justicepolicy/documents/crime_victims_and_justice_refor</u> <u>m - fact_sheet.pdf</u> *Overall information on national homicide trends, and the costs associated with homicide victims.*

Annie Lowrey, "True Crime Costs," *Slate*, October 21, 2010. <u>http://www.slate.com/articles/arts/everyday_economics/2010/10/true_crime_costs.html</u>

N.A., "ISU team calculates societal costs of five major crimes; finds murder at \$17.25 million," *Iowa State University News Service*, September 27, 2010. http://www.news.iastate.edu/news/2010/sep/costofcrime

Crime in 2016: A Preliminary Analysis. (New York: The Brennan Center for Justice, 2016), <u>https://www.brennancenter.org/press-release/new-analysis-overall-crime-rate-holds-steady-2016</u>

Murder Rates Rose in a Quarter of the Nation's 100 Largest Cities, The New York Times, September 9th, 2016, <u>http://www.nytimes.com/interactive/2016/09/08/us/us-murder-rates.html? r=0</u>

Crime In Context. Violent crime is up in some places, but is it really a trend?, The Marshall Project, August 18th, 2016, <u>https://www.themarshallproject.org/2016/08/18/crime-in-</u><u>context#.AhkwxW349</u>

Annual Report on Crime and Crime Control (Washington, DC: Metropolitan Washington Council of Governments, 2015),

https://www.mwcog.org/file.aspx?D=dFm7oN0Xc486U3bgq5n3FmeBRJKG84b17BCUiR%2bJYNs %3d&A=CCbLiOHOBf3mRob0O4Du8eYxxYb6%2fhhbSczo%2bjoE1sM%3d